
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 “We are Langley” Something I say often with great 
pride.  I am daily amazed at the work God is doing in 
our lives and through our lives.  These are exciting 
times to be able to say “We are Langley.”  As you 
turn the pages of this newsletter you will see what 
we have done and what we hope to do for the Glory 
of Jesus Christ our Savior.  I want to thank you so 
much for allowing me to serve as your pastor and be 
apart of such a great community of faith. 
 
Our Pastor David Pace, wife Lindsey, daughters 

Emerson and Elliott. 

Langley Baptist Church     Life Group meets at 9:00am 
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Submissions for the next newsletter can be sent to tinagu3@hotmail.com or leave in the 
church office. Please send all submissions by August 21, 2016. We will be setting up an email 
list for the newsletter for those who would like to receive it electronically. All submissions 
are welcome: announcements of church activities, wonderful things that you want to share 
and most anything else. We want to make this a Family newsletter so feel free to share 
away!! Please submit in a Word format or on paper if you wish. Thank you so much in 
advance for your support and we hope the newsletter will just get better and better.  

God Bless, Tina Guthrie 

mailto:tinagu3@hotmail.com


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The family of Severn Robbins would like to take 

this opportunity to thank all the people who have 

been praying for us during Severn's illness in the 

last two years. Our sincere gratitude is extended to 

the entire congregation and especially to those who 

have given needed items, financial support, time, 

companionship and most importantly prayers for 

this difficult period in our lives. It lifted our spirits 

and let us know that our family of brothers and 

sisters in Christ are true blessings. No words can 

express how we feel about each of you. Allen 

Cohen said, “Appreciation is the highest form of 

prayer, for it acknowledges the presence of good 

wherever you shine the light of your thankful 

thoughts.” Our family sincerely appreciates and 

thanks everyone who has helped us in any way. 

Langley's light in Christ truly shines. In Christian 

love, The Robbins Family  

The Choir meets weekly on Sunday’s @ 

5:00pm and Wednesday’s @ 7:30pm.  

(times are subject to change) Anyone is 

welcome to join and help us “make a 

joyful noise unto the Lord.” For more 

information contact Ken Moyer or Jane 

Barefoot. 

 

Music Opportunities 
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Weekly Events: 

 
Exercise classes take place at the 
church on Monday @ 4:00pm, 
Wednesday @ 8:30am, and Thursday 
@ 4pm. Please feel free to come and 
join in on the fun and do something 
good for our bodies! 
 

 
Intercessory Prayer: If you are 
interested in praying for our church, 
leaders, prayer requests, and other 
things that affect our church, please 
join us on Wednesday’s at 9:30am. 
We gather at the church for a 
special time of prayer. All are 
welcome.  
 
 
 

 

Nursery workers needed: 
If you are interested in serving in the 
nursery (babies, 2 & 3 year olds) and 
being trained with the new procedures, 
please contact Lindsey Pace or  
Jennifer Bowen.  
 

 



 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 Stop Hunger Now: 
We would like to thank our speaker  
Mr. Mike Nelson from Stop Hunger Now 
for speaking at our church and giving 
us an idea of the great work this 
organization does. It is a blessing to 
our entire congregation to support this 
wonderful organization. Our church 
ingathering this year was held and 
raised $2,200. As a church we came 
together in the spring of 2015 and 
packaged over 20,000 meals. These 
meals will go to people in need all over 
the world. Thank you to all who 
donated their time to the packaging of 
the meals and the money to help 
support this organization.  
 
Let’s get excited and ready to make a 
BIGGER IMPACT this year!! 
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There will be a Vacation Bible 

School meeting on June 12, 2016 

right after church service. If you 

would be able to help out with VBS 

please attend. We look forward to 

working with all who are interested! 

For more information contact 

Brenda Carson or Linda Urquhart.  
 

 

Life Line Screenings 

Langley Baptist will be 

offering Life Line 

Screening on June 20th 

2016. The screenings will 

be held at the church. Life 

Line is a leading provider 

for community based 

preventive health 

screenings. They offer 

affordable non-invasive 

and painless health 

screenings. There will be 

more information coming 

soon.  
 

St. Patrick’s Day Lunch Trip Pictures 

 

 

Items needed for VBS 
Empty rolls – paper towel and wrapping paper 
Battery operated candles 
Butcher block brown paper or paper bags 
Large Cardboard boxes 
Paint bright colors (prefer spray paint) 
Tissue paper (bright colors) 
Helmets with or without lights 
Rope  
Plastic table cloths – gold, green, brown 
Green garland (to look like grass) 
Stuffed animals like: snakes, bats, spiders, etc. 
Pool noodles (bright colors) 
Hanging glow light 
Lanterns 
Tarps 

**Please label all items being donated.** 

 

Save the date:  

July 31st – August 5th 
 



 
 
 
 

  
 

  

Arrangements Team:   
                 

    
 

 

Thank you to the following 

ladies for their part in 

making the cross bookmarks 

for Mother's Day:  Jane 

Barefoot, Sarah Christensen, 

Alice Justice, Sandi Murphy, 

and Judy Orr.  
 

 

Five ladies from Langley Baptist attended the 
WMU Annual Meeting at Ivy Memorial Baptist 
Church this spring.  A speaker informed everyone 
about the campus ministries the Peninsula Baptist 
Association, along with area churches, take part in 
as well as providing the opportunity for all to hear 
an inspirational message and participate in a 

business session.   
 

Eleven people from Langley 
Baptist will travel to Virginia’s 
Eastern Shore for a mission trip 
in June.  Assistance will be given 
at a SPLASH Camp at Cape 
Charles Baptist Church for a 
Bible School type program with 
children K-5th grade.  Girl Scout 
Troop number 1062 (that meets 
every other Monday at Langley 
Baptist) had a yard sale to raise 
money for craft projects and to 
purchase needed clothing to be 
taken.  The girls are sending 
supplies for 3 craft projects; 
salvation bracelets, tissue paper 
flowers, and a flag craft.  In 
addition to working at the 
church, team participants will be 
involved in some yard work and 
a construction project at a needy 
person’s home.  On Monday 
evening a visit will be made to 
the migrant workers camp and 
David’s message will be 
translated into Spanish.  Adults 
will assist with taking care of the 
younger children during the 
message.  Proceeds from the fish 
fry, along with donations, will be 
used to assist with hotel costs 
for the team and to purchase 
construction items for the 
trip. We would like to thank all 
who helped with the fish fry in 
all the different areas and to 
those who purchased 
tickets. Please enjoy the pictures 
on page13 of this newsletter!! 
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Upcoming Youth Events 

 

On June 13, 2016 from 5pm – 8pm the youth will host 
a Chick-fil-A night on Coliseum Drive in Hampton. (see 

flyer on page 11) The event will raise money for youth 
programs and activities. Please come out and support 

the Youth of Langley Baptist Church. Do not forget to 
tell them at the register or drive thru that you are there 

in support of us! Thank you in advance for your 

support!   
 

The youth will be going to the Escape Room in Virginia  
Beach June 18, 2016. We will meet at the church at 

4:45pm.  Please sign up by June 15, 2016.   

 
Water country trip on July 16, 2016 

 (time to be announced).  
 

July 17, 2016 youth will go out to eat after church.  
Place TBA  

 

Pool party in August - upcoming 6th graders are 
 invited. (time and location TBA) 
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What’s happening in our family! 

 
Langley Baptist 
Church’s Annual 
Easter egg hunt: We 
welcomed children 
from the church, 
neighborhood and 
any who wanted to 
come and have fun!! 
Many of the church 
people came out to 
help with the 
children, stuff the 
eggs, and assist in set 
up and break down. 
This is a wonderful 
outreach and was 
well received by all 
who attended. Thank 

You to All!! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We received a special 
treat for Easter 
Service 2016. Our 
children’s choir under 
the direction of 
Vickie Wiggins blessed 
us with wonderful 
singing and beautiful 
smiles. What a great 
Easter surprise! 
 
The Adult Choir under 
the direction of Ken 
Moyer presented its 
annual Easter 
program. We want to 
thank the choir for 
the commitment and 
effort put into this 
program. Especially 
to Ken for his 
continued dedication 
and sharing his 
talents with the 
entire congregation.   
 
Job Well Done!!  
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Marybelle’s Mission Cabinet is located in the 

room across from the stairs. Please put any of the 
following items in the cabinet. They will be 
collected and put to good use. For more 
information see Marybelle Elliott. 
 
Items needed and where they impact our 
community: 
Newspapers, empty medicine bottles for SPCA 
Newspaper sleeves for Langley Elementary 
Greeting cards, past calendars, small notepads for 
Sarah Bonwell Hudgins 
Magazines for Local Nursing homes 
Sports magazines, 2016 calendars, guide 
magazines for VETS 
Christian magazines, Sunday school literature, 
song books for Rescue Mission 
Used books, plastic grocery bags for Library 
Used ink cartridges for church credit 
School supplies for Langley Elementary 
Health magazines, health items – Free Clinic 
Hats, scarf’s, socks, wash cloths – Nights Welcome 
Box top labels – Moton Elementary 
Campbell soup labels for Bland Ministry 
Sewing kits for Homeless 
Aluminum & steel cans for Habitat for Humanity 
Aluminum pop tops for Kidney Office 

Food donations for families in need 

 

Block Party will be held to honor 
Langley Baptist Church’s 69th 
Anniversary!! 
Please join us on July 23, 2016 
12pm – 3pm at the church. We 
will be serving BBQ, hot dogs 
and all the fixins. There will be 
games for the kids, bounce 
houses and corn hole.  
 
Come out to celebrate our 69th 
Anniversary!! 
  
Volunteer sign up sheets will 
be in the Fellowship Hall. 
 
  

Spaghetti Lunch will be held on 
Sunday August 14, 2016 directly 
following the church service. 
Koinonia and Mission Teams are 
hosting this lunch as a fundraiser 
for our partnership with Langley 
Elementary School. The meal 
will include spaghetti, salad, 
bread, and dessert.  
Please mark your calendars and  
plan to enjoy a good time of 
fellowship, also to support 
missions at the same time.  
For a BONUS you won't have to 
fight the restaurant crowds!  
Cost will be $7 for adults and $5 
for children. Be on the lookout 
for a signup sheet in the 
Fellowship hall. Thank you in 
advance for your support!! 
  

 

The church’s Annual Give-a-way 
will be held on August 27, 2016. 
Please take time to clean out 
your closets, toy boxes, garages, 
and sheds for items you do not 
need and want to donate. All 
items are welcome and will be 
given out to benefit our 
community. Please box up your 
items to bring into the church in 
mid-August. Thank you in 
advance for your support with 
this wonderful demonstration of 
God’s Love! 
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We presented Langley Elementary 
School with two beverage containers 
from the church. We also provided 
lemonade and homemade cookies in 
the staff lounge. Our pastor David Pace 
wrote a note recognizing the staff for 
the huge impact they make on the 
students, their families and expressing 
our honor to partner with Langley 
Elementary School.  
 
Thank you to Alice Justice and Gloria 
Bowen for making cookies. Ruth Peed 
for coordinating all of our efforts this 
school year. A special Thank You to all 
of our volunteers! 
 
 
Pictured is Angie Rabie, our point of 
contact at the school, and one of the 
teachers, along with Margaret Savell 
and Sarah Christensen from the 
Missions Team. 

 

 

 
 

The Lucy Zember group met at church on 
April 16, 2016 to prepare 12 chicken pot 
pies, 12 cakes, and 12 breakfast breads to be 
given out by David Pace during his visits to 
our shut-ins.  
 

 

 
Congratulations to: 
James Tyler-Scot (JT) Barrick   
Graduated 5/28/16 with high honors 
OHVA / Ohio Virtual Academy 
Son of Tami and Scott Barrick 
Grandson of Tommy and Carol Rector 

 



 
 
 

Langley Elementary School 
Art Show 

 

      
Langley Elementary Art Show   The fellowship hall becomes an art gallery. 
        
 

     
Ms. Hammick, Langley     Students and parents enjoyed the student’s art. 
Elementary Art Teacher       

Langley Elementary School Art Show 
 

      Langley Baptist Church hosted Langley Elementary School Art Show on Thursday 
evening, April 21, 2016. Ms. Hammick, the school’s art teacher, worked with volunteers 
from the church to set up the fellowship hall as an art exhibit. We all worked together and 
had the show set up by just after 11:00 am. Ms. Hammick said “I have never gotten one set 
up in the morning before.” 
     We had a great turn out of parents and children to view all the art work on display. There 
was some amazing artwork for us to enjoy. We had a member of the Hampton City School 
Board and a previous Mayor of the city of Hampton come to view the children’s artwork.  
     Ms. Hammick presented a beautiful arrangement of flowers and a card thanking Langley 
Baptist Church for all their work in making the art show a huge success! 
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Langley Ladies visit LanternAsia 

At Norfolk Botanical Gardens 

 

  
 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 

   
 

It was a beautiful afternoon and evening enjoyed by all!! 
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2140 Coliseum Drive Hampton, VA 
 
 

  Langley Baptist Church 
   Fundraising Night 
 

 
Where: Chick-fil-A of Coliseum 
Drive 

(In front of Farm Fresh on 
Coliseum Drive) 

 
When: Monday, June 13th: 5–8 PM 

 
 Based on your purchases, Chick-fil-A  
will make a donation to the church.  
Please make sure to ask your cashier 
for your receipt and turn it in to your 
group representative before leaving 

the restaurant. 
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Special Thanks! 
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From the family of Virginia Hudson. 
 
Thank you all for the beautiful 
flower you sent to us and thank you 
for the lunch that your church 
prepared. You ladies were 
wonderful. Thank you Pastor Pace 
for all you have done for our 
family. 
God Bless You All! 
 

From the family of Severn Robbins. 
 
My Church Family, 
Thank you everyone for all of your 
thoughts and prayers, your 
wonderful visits with me also the 
chicken and ham biscuits. Severn 
and I have been blessed to belong to 
such a wonderful church with 
wonderful people. 
Thank you 
The Robbins’s Family 

From the family of Virginia Henson. 
 
Virginia Henson’s family and friends 
would like to say thank you for all 
your kindness, prayers and healing 
words. Thanks to the ladies who 
prepared, served and cleaned up. 
Your words comforted us all through 
our saddened and loss of our dear 
loved one. The memories of your 
kindness, love, compassion, giving 
and caring will forever be in our 
hearts and thoughts. God sent you 
to us in our time of need. We’re at 
peace knowing she is with our 
precious Lord and Savior.  
Sincerely, 
Virginia Henson’s Family and Friends 

A Thank you from Habitat for 
Humanity was received for the 
donation through their recycling 
program.  
 
From Community Presbyterian Church: 
The congregation of Community 
Presbyterian Church, on behalf of the 
homeless individuals of the City of 
Hampton, wish to extend our thanks 
to all the volunteers from your 
congregation who helped with the 
20106 Night’s Welcome program 
hosted by our church. Bless each of 
your members for their Christian love 
and caring.  

 Never stop doing little things for others. Sometimes those 

little things occupy the biggest part of their hearts. 

 Never look down on anybody unless you’re helping them 

up. 

 We rise by lifting others 
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We were pleased to have several members of 
our church participate in the Fox Hill 5K/fun 
run. This is an annual event that raises money 
for Hampton Ecumenical Lodging and Provisions 
program (H.E.L.P.) 
Helping Hampton's homeless. Thank you to all 
who participated in the run! 

 

Fish Fry Pictures! 

 

5K Fun Run! 
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The men enjoyed a Men’s 
Breakfast provided by 
Smokehouse BBQ. They enjoyed 
some great fellowship, 
presentation from the Royal 
Rangers and some really great 
food! That is one way to get a 

man out of bed Great Food!!  
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About 

Pastor:  

David Pace 

Deacons:  

Ernest Rowe - Chairman  
Charlie Bowen 
Rick Guthrie 
Alex Oakes 
Bill Peed 
Matthew Wiggins 
Tommy Wiggins 
 
Team Captains: 

Administrative:  
Sabrina Pierce 
 
Arrangement:  
Sarah Christensen 
 
Discipleship:  
Sharon Jones 
 
Evangelism:  
Alex Oakes 
 
Facilities:  
Billy Bowen 
 
Koinonia:  
Carrie Clark 
 
Worship Team:  
LaJean Boyce/Pam Rowe 
 
Moderator:  
Pam Rowe 
 
Clerk:  
Margaret Savell 
 
Treasurer:  
Gloria Bowen 
 
Financial Treasurer: 
 Linda Urquhart 

Birthdays: 
June: 
Heath Barefoot – 2 
Ryan Moore – 2 
Sarah Wiggins – 2 
Sheyenne Pierce – 2 
Ronnie Bowen – 3 
Harry Yeaman – 4 
Shane Nuckols – 4 
Crystal Mitchell – 7 
Lona Buscaglia – 17 
Jerry Silverthorne – 25 
Jimmy Barefoot – 25 
Logan Pring – 26 
Alex Oakes - 27 
July: 
Chris McCullough – 3 
Ernest Rowe – 8 
Bill Peed – 11 
Kathy Jarrell – 12 
Ben Partin – 14 
Leon McCullough – 19 
Michelle Frazier – 19 
William Carson – 20 
Charlie Bowen – 21 
Liz Oakes – 24 
Pam Rowe – 25 
James Hannah – 28 
Noah Mertz – 28 
Lisa Newton – 30 
April Pitzer – 31 
Brenda Carson 31 
August: 
Lori Blaylock – 2 
Evelyn Nettles – 3 
Al Zieber – 9 
Renae Moreno – 10 
Carrie Clark – 11 
Doug Carpenter – 13 
Joyce Rowe – 14 
Sarah Paden -14 
Bert Christensen – 17 
Sarah Christensen – 19 
Shana Mertz – 21 
Jane Barefoot – 28 

Wishing everyone a very 
Happy Birthday with 
many blessings and 
much happiness on your 
very special day 


